
 
 
 

Cloud Kings 
Minutes from meeting held on 08/09/2017 

 
 

Bill Brueckman called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.  
 
Secretary’s Report 

Leif read the minutes of the June meeting.   
 
Treasurer’s Report 

Brian reported that the balance in the operational fund is $2498.46 
Some expenses from the new fences still need to be paid ($80 wire costs) 
 

Field Marshall Report 
Ray was not present.  Bill Losey thanked Bill Brueckman and Ken Sumner for 
installing the wire on the new pilot fences and Rich Kline for all the 
transportation. 
 
Approval was requested to also upgrade the last pilot station.  After a discussion it 
was decided to defer this until next year. 
 

Safety Officer 
Bill Losey noted the following safety recommendation:  Pilots are to stop their 
aircraft on the runway and not attempt to taxi into the pits. 

 
Newsletter Editor  

Mike proposed going to a quarterly newsletter as he does not have sufficient 
material for bi-monthly newsletters.  A fall newsletter is planned. 

 
Old Business 

• There was no old business other than previously mentioned discussion of the pilot 
fences. 

  
New Business 

• The fall picnic is planned for September 10th 
o Field opens at noon with food to be served at around 4 PM. 
o Members should bring beverages and a covered dish or dessert. 
o Bill Brueckman will need help setting up on Saturday the 9th. 

 
• Mike Denest reminded the members of the plans for Octoberfest: 

o Will be held September 30th and October 1st. 
o VRCS provides $100 per day of funding for this event. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
New Members 

 
There were no applicants for provisional membership at the August meeting. 

 
 Jack Douglas Jr. renewed his club membership. 
 

Leif noted that the prospective member Mike Porter from the April meeting had 
not yet attended a follow-up meeting for full membership vote. 

 
 
 
50/50 
 Henry Bohe won $46 in the 50/50 raffle 
 
________________________________________________ 
   
Airplane Talk 
 
There was no Airplane talk at the August meeting, but pilots went back to flying once the 

meeting ended.. 
 

The meeting was closed at around 7:30 PM  
 

Next Meeting 
The next meeting will be at the Post House Restaurant in October.   
Bill Brueckman will confirm the date once he books the event. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted by   
 
Leif Thomson 
Secretary 


